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VACANT POSITION 

This will be my last newsletter for the Board of Dentistry.  In November 2021 I will have completed my second term on 
the Board, a total of 10 years.  Little did I realize that over those 10 years the board would be so involved in creating a 
new statute for sedation and the move to expand the duties of both dental hygienists and dental assistants.  Looking 
back, the work on the statutes was fairly straightforward compared to the follow-on work of updating the rules and regu-
lations of our profession.   

A bit of background on how the Dental Practice Act has recently evolved.  Prior to all of these recent changes, the Dental 
regulations included language from the Dental Practice Act statutes—laws passed by the unicameral, and the rules and 
regulations.  This left us as providers, with one comprehensive document providing all of the particulars, to practice with-
in the law.  Then the decision was made statewide to separate all of the statutes from the rules and regulations.  Thus 
began a nearly 3 year process of rewriting the rules and regulations leaving out the statutory language and incorporating 
all of the changes on sedation and expanded functions.  Finally on the December 23rd, 2020 the regulations received 
final approval.  I would highly recommend that you read through the three regulations detailing the practice of dentists, 
dental hygienists and licensed dental assistants (172 NAC, 56, 57, and 53).  These can all be found as links on the 
DHHS Dentist home page at https://dhhs.ne.gov/licensure/Pages/Dentist.aspx, the Secretary of State website at https://
www.nebraska.gov/rules-and-regs/regsearch/Rules/index.cgi,  or Google:  Dental Regulations Nebraska.  Please review 
the section on allowable continuing education courses, with the list of allowable topics expanded from prior continuing 
education courses.  
 
Within the old regulations there was language regarding professional conduct and how this was policed.  Each of the 
practice acts had somewhat similar language scattered throughout their rules and regulations with variations on such 
things as advertising.  The language has now been removed from the rules and regulations section and can be found in 
the Uniform Credentialing Act (Nebraska Revised Statutes §§38-101 to 38-1,146 which governs a whole list of profes-
sions across the state.  A link to this document can be found, on the home page.  While not all of it is applicable to the 
day to day practices of dentistry, it does deal with advertising credentials, telemedicine, and Schedule II drugs as well as 
how the disciplinary process works.  The Board depends on the above listed documents for recommending to the De-
partment appropriate discipline for dental providers, and having them in a final, approved version helps clarify the statu-
tory and regulatory basis of a provider’s discipline.   
 
In this newsletter you will also find an article on the use of oral sedation (authored by Dr. David Blaha), and a description 
of the Licensee Assistance Program (LAP).  The LAP program provides an avenue for providers to seek help prior to 
issues raising to the level of discipline (see pages 8 and 9).    
 
I would also like to thank all of the members of our Board of Dentistry for their commitment to our profession and their 
attention to detail, helping to make critical decisions about our profession in this state, wading through the stack of read-
ing material prior to each board meeting and keeping me on track.  Through the passage of the new statutes the Board 
was given the added responsibility of approving continuing education courses for a number of areas including sedation, 
expanded functions (placing restorations) and expanded duties (denture adjustments, final impressions).  A list of the 
approved courses are also linked on the home page listed above.  I would also like to thank our State Dental Director, 
Dr. Fritz Craft and the Board of Directors of the Nebraska Dental Association for including the Board of Dentistry in its 
discussion of decisions regarding dentistry through the COVID-19 crisis.  I can’t say enough about the dedication of the 
leaders in dentistry in our state, acting in our behalf to advocate for dentistry during an exceptionally difficult time.  
 
At many of our scheduled board meetings, questions are submitted to the Board asking for guidance from the Board 
about the legality of providing specific services.  There is usually a very robust discussion before coming to a consensus.  
More recently a couple of topics were discussed.  One asked the board to decide if a treatment, such as the ICON sys-
tem for removing white spots from anterior teeth (usually done after active orthodontic treatment), could be provided by a 
dental hygienist.  The consensus of the board was this service should be provided by a dentist.   
 
Another topic dealt with the services provided by a dentist within the discipline of sleep medicine.  The American Acade-
my of Sleep Medicine and American Medical Association issued statements emphasizing that ordering a home sleep 
test to screen for sleep apnea was only to be provided by a medical provider.  The contrasting opinion issued from the 
American Academy of Dental Sleep Medicine felt that ordering home sleep tests were within the scope of dentistry, argu-
ing that this test is used to collect data for the patient who is then referred to a sleep medicine provider, allowing for a 
more expedient diagnosis and follow-on treatment.  The Board felt that the ordering of a home sleep test would be simi-
lar to ordering any other diagnostic test, such a finger stick glucose measurement for screening for diabetes, providing 
our medical colleagues with more information upfront for making a diagnosis.  The Board also felt that the formal diagno-
sis is to be carried out by a sleep medicine provider and if indicated, a referral for fabrication of a sleep appliance by a 
dentist would be appropriate. 
 

Continued to page 3 

 

https://dhhs.ne.gov/licensure/Pages/Dentist.aspx
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Meeting Highlights from 2018 

January 12, 2018—The Board discussed 2018 legislation that included continuing education requirement for those that prescribe opiates, 

requirements for opiate prescriptions, and requiring identification prior to receipt of dispensed opiates. The approved the placing of silver 

diamine fluoride on children in public health settings by a dental hygienists under a public health authorization with proper training and 

upon receiving an “Informed Consent” form prior to applying the silver diamine. 

April 13, 2018—The Board discussed Board Criteria for Approval of new dental assistant credentials.  

July 13, 2018— Legislation passed requiring any credential holder that prescribes controlled substances will have to obtain 3 hours of 

continuing education biennially regarding prescribing opiates.  Dentists can included these 3 hours within the 30 hours of continuing educa-

tion required to renew their dental license.. The Board approved the CRDTS examination for the restorative 1 and 2 permits. The Board 

also discussed draft regulations for  chapters 56, 57 and 53. 

October 20, 2017— The Board listened to a presentation by Matt Gelvin, Program manager, Anna Harrison, RN, BSN, Compliance Moni-

tor and Juan Ramirez, Research Assistant regarding disciplinary actions of credential holders over the last 5 years . The Board approved 

clinical  examinations for the 2019 testing season. The Board addresses several practice questions ranging from marketing, tooth impres-

sions for identification, and debridement as a part of oral prophylaxis. 

N E W S L E T T E R  

UPDATE ON CREDENTIALING OF DENTAL ASSISTANTS AND DENTAL HYGIENIST 
Meeting Highlights from 2019 

Meeting Highlights from 2020 

January 12, 2018—The Board discussed 2018 legislation that included continuing education requirement for those that 

prescribe opiates, requirements for opiate prescriptions, and requiring identification prior to receipt of dispensed opiates. 

The approved the placing of silver diamine fluoride on children in public health settings by a dental hygienist under a public 

health authorization with proper training and upon receiving an “Informed Consent” form prior to applying the silver diamine. 

April 13, 2018—The Board discussed Board Criteria for Approval of new dental assistant credentials.  

July 13, 2018— Legislation passed requiring any credential holder that prescribes controlled substances will have to obtain 

3 hours of continuing education biennially regarding prescribing opiates.  Dentists can included these 3 hours within the 30 

hours of continuing education required to renew their dental license.. The Board approved the CRDTS examination for the 

restorative 1 and 2 permits. The Board also discussed draft regulations for  chapters 56, 57 and 53. 

October 19, 2018— The Board listened to a presentation by Matt Gelvin, Program manager, Anna Harrison, RN, BSN, 

Compliance Monitor and Juan Ramirez, Research Assistant regarding disciplinary actions of credential holders over the last 

5 years . The Board approved clinical  examinations for the 2019 testing season. The Board addresses several practice 

questions ranging from marketing, tooth impressions for identification, and debridement as a part of oral prophylaxis. 

January 11, 2019—The Board addressed concerns brought to their attention regarding dental hygienists applying silver 

diamine under a public authorization permit. The Board provided clarification on dentists admitting to hospitals and complet-

ing history and physicals. 

March 13, 2019—The Board discussed drafted regulations on Chapters 54, 55, 58, and 56. 

March 13, 2019—The Board discussed drafted regulations on Chapters 53, 57, and 54. 

April 19, 2019—The Board discussed how expanded function hygienists can identify themselves. The Board also provided 

clarification on the allowable duties of a public health dental hygienist.  

July 12, 2019— The Board viewed a presentation for the University of Minnesota regarding their expanded function course. 

The Board also discussed and agreed that a public health hygienist could supervise nursing students wishing to learn how 

to place fluoride varnish.  

August 30, 2019—The Board approved the draft regulations (Chapters 53, 56, and 57) for public hearing.  

October 25, 2019— The Board voted to adopt the regulations for chapters 53, 54, 55, 56, 57, and 58. They discussed a 

practice question regarding removing white spots using ICON and determined that only a licensed dentist can perform the 

removal of white spots using icon infiltration. The Board approved clinical examinations for the 2020 testing season. 

January 10, 2020—The Board discussed and approval several expanded scope function courses. 

April 10, 2020—The Board held their meeting via conference call due to COVID. The Board discussed COVID-19 issues. 

The Board viewed a presentation by the Commission on Dental Competency Assessment (CDCA).  

July 17, 2020— The Board discussed hearing summaries and adopted recent changes to the regulations for chapters 53, 

56, and 57. The Board discussed that the Department developed a waiver form for continuing education for the 2021 re-

newal period. The Board provided clarification on the use of nitrous oxide when performing minimal sedation.  

October 9, 2020— The Board addressed a practice question regarding IV therapy and determined that it is not within the 

scope of practice for a dentist to provide IV vitamin and mineral therapy. The Board continued discussing issues involving 

COVID-19. The Board also viewed a presentation from the CDCA regarding the American Dental Examination (ADEX) 

Pathway. The Board also approved clinical examination for the 2021 testing season. 
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Chair’s Letter Continued 

 

As some of you may be aware the federal government, as part the management of the COVID-19 
pandemic issued the Public Readiness and Emergency Preparedness Act (PREP Act) declarations 
dated March 11, 2021, which provides immunity from liability for certain types of claims against indi-
viduals who were used to give specific vaccinations. The Department reviewed the declarations 
and determined it would not challenge the authority for, or the declaration itself. If you are interest-
ed in providing vaccinations, I encourage you to review the PREP Act for specifics about require-
ments and the liability of providing this type of care under the federal umbrella.   

And in closing I would be lacking in my duties as Chairperson if I failed to thank the DHHS staff 
members and the Assistant Attorney General attorney for their expert advice in our day to day deci-
sion making.  Without them guiding the Board through our statutory duties, we would be totally lost.  
Little did I realize when I was appointed to the Board, how important these individuals were to keep-
ing our decisions on track and legal, which has became even more evident when I assumed the du-
ties of the Chairperson.  While all of these individuals have commitments across multiple boards 
with their respective needs, it always feels like we have our own personal staff members who an-
swer our questions promptly with the utmost courtesy.  Again, a hearty thank you to our support 
staff, you are a true credit to your departments.   

         Sincerely, 

 

Meeting Highlights from 2021 

January 8, 2021—The Board discussed dental hygienist taking dental radiographs in a public health settings under a public 

health authorization as long as a dentist has authorized taking the dental radiographs and a dentist is reading the radio-

graphs and providing follow-up as needed. The board approved  performing 5 year moderate and general sedation inspec-

tion on offices remotely. 

April 9, 2021—The Board discussed COVID-19 issues specifically dentist giving the vaccine.  The Board also discussed 

dentistry’s role in sleep medicine.  

July 9, 2021— The Board listened to an explanation of the use of new simodont for testing provided by the Central Region-

al Dental Testing Service (CRDTS). The Board discussed the placing of tooth gems and determined that  based on the 

information provided that it is clearly not the practice of dentistry. The Board also discussed whether a dental assistant 

could place sealants and it was determined that this would need to be a statutory change. The Board created an ad hoc 

committee to discussed Board composition. 

October 8, 2021— The Board again listened to an explanation of the use of new simodont for testing provided by the Cen-

tral Regional Dental Testing Service (CRDTS). The Board discussed acceptable clinical examinations for 2022  dental and 

dental hygiene graduates. Draft regulations were reviewed for reciprocity language from LB 390. 
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Minimal Sedation in the Dental Office 
Written by David Blaha, DDS 

Anxiety reducing techniques utilizing primarily oral medications have been 
around in many forms for quite some time.  It has only been in recent years that 
efforts have been aimed at regulating the use of what we now customarily de-
fine as Minimal Sedation.  The ultimate goal of regulation is to provide the high-
est margin of safety for our patients.  Minimal Sedation techniques will likely be 
a big part of many practices in the foreseeable future.  Since the Minimal Seda-
tion permit is relatively new to the State of Nebraska, it seems prudent to high-
light some of the more important aspects of its use and answer some common 
questions received by your Board of Dentistry. 

 

Minimal Sedation is defined as a minimally depressed level of consciousness 
provided by a pharmacological method, that retains the patient’s ability to inde-
pendently and continuously maintain an airway and respond normally to tactile 
stimulation and verbal commands. 

Although cognitive function and coordination may be moderately impaired, ven-
tilatory and circulatory functions are unaffected. 

 

A very common scenario includes a Benzodiazepene drug with or without ni-
trous oxide.  Current guidelines and recommendations are that only one oral 
medication be utilized.  By definition, if more than one oral medication is used, 
the technique has entered the realm of Moderate Sedation and must follow reg-
ulations appropriate for that level of anesthesia.   

 
Historically, the move to regulate the practice of Minimal Sedation was due to 
morbidity and even mortality from excessive doses of oral medications.  Hence 
the concept of MRD (Maximum Recommended Dose) has become an im-
portant part of current discussion and guidelines.  Limiting the dose of an oral 
medication to the MRD of the drug for unmonitored home use is intended to 
avoid an unexpected loss of consciousness and/or placing the patient in a 
much deeper level of anesthesia than intended.  Most sources seem to agree 
that a single drug, in either single or divided doses, not to exceed the MRD of 
the drug, will achieve effective sedation and provide a generous margin of safe-
ty. 
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Minimal Sedation in the Dental Office  
            (continued) 

Nebraska Revised Statute 38-1141 is your resource for requirements to apply for a Permit to ad-
minister Minimal Sedation.  Title 172, Chapter 56 of Rules and Regulations specifically addresses 
facility requirements in more detail.  These documents are easily accessible on the DHHS dental 
licensing site. 

 

Common FAQ’s include: 

 

Q: May a night before sedative dose be given?  A:  Yes 

Q:  May nitrous oxide be given with a single oral drug?  A:  Yes 

Q: Is it okay for the patient to take the initial oral dose on the way to the office?  A:  Yes 

Q: Does the patient require an escort to and from the appointment?   A:  Yes - remind patients not 
to drive themselves 

Q: Should the informed consent be completed prior to the patient taking the medications?  A:  Yes 

 

And as always, the capable of friendly staff in DHHS licensing are happy to answer any questions 
regarding Nebraska anesthesia permits.  They may be reached at 402-471-2118 

 

NEED FOR CONSUMER MEMBERS ON SEVERAL  

PROFESSIONAL BOARDS 

We are still seeking public members for the boards of Dentistry; Funeral 
Directors and Embalmers; Hearing Instrument Specialists; and Medical 
Nutrition Therapy. https://dhhs.ne.gov/licensure/Pages/Board-
Requirements-and-Vacancies.aspx.  These boards meet from 1-4 times 
per year.  Please share this opportunity with unlicensed friends, neighbors, 
etc.  For any questions, please contact Monica Gissler at mon-
ica.gissler@nebraska.gov or 402/471-2118. 

 

https://dhhs.ne.gov/licensure/Pages/Board-Requirements-and-Vacancies.aspx
https://dhhs.ne.gov/licensure/Pages/Board-Requirements-and-Vacancies.aspx
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Dental Profession Continuing Education Update 
Here are the updates to continuing education for anyone holding a license as a dental provider in Nebraska. 
The major changes in the requirements are listed below. For more details see each respective provider regula-
tion for credit hour calculations. Thirty hours are still required for each licensee per renewal period. A minimum 
of 2 hours of infection control/protection must be completed and the annual OSHA CE lecture, does not by it-
self, qualify for this requirement. A maximum of 4 hours may be obtained in practice management or CPR 
recertification. A maximum of 10 hours in each period may be obtained through home study (see requirements 
for home study in the regulations) or initial CPR certification. A maximum of 5 hours may be obtained in each of 
the following respective categories: dental public health, well being or substance abuse, ethics/professionalism, 
faculty supervising instructional dental clinics, or for volunteering in such activities as Mission of Mercy events 
or equivalent. A licensee who is a presenter may receive a maximum of 2 hours total credit per renewal period 
for the initial presentation of a program, but no additional credit will be given for subsequent presentations of 
the same lecture. For licensed dental assistants and dental hygienists with expanded function permits, a mini-
mum of 2 hours is required in each respective expanded (restorative) function for which a permit has been is-
sued. Attendance at a live presentation (webinar) that is online and allows for attendee participation, such as 
asking questions, is not considered a home study course. 
 
Dentists who prescribe controlled substances must complete 3 hours of continuing education on opioids of 
which one half hour must cover Nebraska’s prescription drug monitoring program (PDMP). Any dentist holding 
a sedation permit must complete 6 hours of education on administration and management of general anesthe-
sia/deep sedation or minimal/moderate sedation as determined by each respective sedation permit, with hands 
on requirements for general anesthesia/deep sedation and moderate sedation permits. Keep in mind that Exec-
utive Orders issued by the Governor may affect your Continuing Education requirements. The Governor’s Ex-
ecutive Orders can be found at the Governor’s website: https://govdocs.nebraska.gov/docs/pilot/pubs/
eoindex.html. 
 

Dental Assistant Credentialed Procedures 
Requirements are found in the Dental Practice Act Nebraska Revised Statutes §§38-1101 to 38-1152 and Regulation 172 NAC 53  

Dental Radiology Credential:  Gained as part of a dental assisting program or approved dental radiology course 

(does not require 1500 hours of practice time), a record of completion is maintained by the dental assistant and is required 

for radiology office inspections by the state. 

 

Coronal Polish Credential:  Gained as part of dental assisting program or approved coronal polishing course with 

1500 hours of clinical work experience.  A record of completion is maintained by the dental assistant. 

Additional Procedures which can be added to a license for $10 per application, after completion of board approved 

continuing education. 

     

    Fixed Prosthetics:  Final impressions and dental records. 

    Removable Prosthetics:  Final impressions, dental records and minor denture adjustments. 

    Primary tooth restorations:  Fitting and cementing a prefab fixed restoration on a primary       

    tooth. 

    Monitoring and Administration of Nitrous Oxide Analgesia 

 

Licensed Dental Assistant with 1500 hours of practice time can achieve: 

 

Expanded Function Permits (initial and renewal fees of $25 each) 

Simple Restorative Permit:  Completion of approved continuing education and passing of a CRDTS restorative 

exam or equivalent as approved by the board.  Allows for placing restorative material in Class I, V and VI preparations.  

Requires 2 hours of simple restorative continuing education every 2 years to maintain the credential. 

Complex Restorative Permit:  Completion of approved continuing education and passing of a CRDTS restorative 

exam or equivalent as approved by the board.  Allows for placing restorative material in Class II, III and IV preparations.  

Requires 2 hours of complex restorative continuing education every 2 years to maintain the credential. 
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Dental Hygienist Credentialed Procedures 
Requirements are found in the Dental Practice Act Nebraska Revised Statutes §§38-1101 to 38-1152 and Regulation 172 NAC 57 

Local Anesthetic Permit:  Gained as part of a program accredited by a regional or professional ac-

crediting organization recognized by the US Dept. of Education or approved course on local anesthetic. 

Public Health Authorization: One permit for conducting public health-related services in a public health 

setting or in a health care or related facility:  

Requirements: 1. Provide evidence of a current Nebraska dental hygiene license. 

   2. Carry professional liability coverage. 

   3. Complete and submit to DHHS a completed application form. 

   4. Advise the patient or recipient that the services provided are preventive in 

    nature and do not constitute a comprehensive dental diagnosis and care. 

   5. Provide an annual report of services provided to the department on a form that  

    the department sends out on an annual basis. 

Duties allowable: 
Full dental hygiene scope of practice except for periodontal scaling, root planning and the administration of 
local anesthesia and nitrous oxide. Sec. 38-1130 (3) (a) of statute. If they want a full list to the RDH 
scope of practice, this is in Sec. 38-1131. 
 
Additional Procedures which can be added for $10 per application, after completion of board ap-

proved continuing education. 

 Interim Therapeutic Restorative Technique:  Perform interim therapeutic restorative proce-

dures. 

 Writing Prescriptions for Mouth Rinses and Fluoride Products:  Ability to write prescrip-

tions for these products. 

 Administration and Titrating of Nitrous Oxide Analgesia 

 Minor Denture Adjustments 

(For current graduates these functions may already be included.  It is for those wanting to go back to 

add these scope additions to their license) 

 

Licensed Dental Hygienist with 1500 hours of practice time can achieve: 

 

Expanded Function Permits (initial and renewal fees of $25 each) 

 Simple Restorative Permit:  Completion of approved continuing education and passing of a 

CRDTS restorative exam or equivalent as approved by the board.  Allows for placing restorative material 

in Class I, V and VI preparations.  Requires 2 hours of simple restorative continuing education every 2 

years to maintain the credential. 

 Complex Restorative Permits:  Completion of approved continuing education and passing of a 

CRDTS restorative exam or equivalent as approved by the board.  Allows for placing restorative material 

in Class II, III and IV preparations.  Requires 2 hours of complex restorative continuing education every 2 

years to maintain the credential. 

NOTE:  When the statute was passed allowing additional credentials for dental assistants and hy-

gienists, the Board of Dentistry provisionally approved continuing education courses to allow dental auxilia-

ries to take advantage of their expanded functions.  Now that the regulations have been finalized and signed 

by the governor’s office the subcommittee on continuing education is in the process of reviewing courses for 

Simple and Complex Restorative permits to insure that the education received in these courses adequately 

meets the needs of these providers.  Therefore, modifications to the approved courses will be forth coming.    
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DISCIPLINARY ACTIONS SINCE JANUARY 2018 
Licensee Action(s) Violation(s) 

Stephanie A. Klimiades, DH 5 years Proba-
tion 

Neb. Rev. Stat. §38-178(5) 

Neb. Rev. Stat. §38-178(3) 

Mickey Ray White, Jr., DH 

3 years Proba-
tion 

Censure 

Civil Penalty 
$500 

Neb. Rev. Stat. §38-178(20) 

 

Scott William Beck, DDS Censure Neb. Rev. Stat. §38-178(5) 

Daniel Kevin Byrd, DDS 2 years Proba-
tion 

Neb. Rev. Stat. §38-178(5) 

Neb. Rev. Stat. §38-178(3) 

Matthew James Coon, DDS 3 years Proba-
tion 

Neb. Rev. Stat. §38-178(5) 

Neb. Rev. Stat. §38-178(3) 

Neb. Rev. Stat. §38-1,125(1)(c)(vii) 

Neb. Rev. Stat. §38-178(19) 

Katherine Marie DiPrima, 
DDS including Minimal Se-
dation permit 

Censure 

Neb. Rev. Stats. §§38-1115(12); 38-1111; 38-1132 

172 NAC 53-001.04; 53-003.02 

Neb. Rev. Stats. §§38-178(10); 38-178(23); 38-179 

172 NAC 56-007.02 

Gregory Louis Garro, Jr, 
DDS Revocation 

Neb. Rev. Stats. §§38-178(2); 38-178(5); 38-178
(23) 

Neb. Rev. Stat. §38-179(3) 

Neb. Rev. Stat. §38-103 

Travis Zean Kirkland, DDS Revocation 
Neb. Rev. Stat. §38-178(11) 

Neb. Rev. Stat. §38-178(18) 

Farrah Lynn Platte, DH, 
DDS 

5 years Proba-
tion 

Neb. Rev. Stat. §38-178(2) 

Neb. Rev. Stat. §38-178(3) 

Neb. Rev. Stat. §38-178(17) 

David Edward Seger, DDS 1 year Proba-
tion Neb. Rev. Stat. §38-178(5) 

James Edward Thalken, 
DDS Revocation 

Neb. Rev. Stat. §38-178(11) 

Neb. Rev. Stat. §38-178(4) 

Neb. Rev. Stat. §38-178(9) 
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Office of Medical & Specialized Health 

 Jesse Cushman, Program Manager 

 Vonda Apking, Health Licensing Coordinator 

 Tressa Waterman, Health Licensing Specialist 

MEETING DATES FOR 2022: 

January 7, 2022 

March 25, 2022 

July 22, 2021 

October 7, 2022 

January 6, 2023 

You can find the 2022 meeting dates 

posted on the Department website 

at: 

http://dhhs.ne.gov/publichealth/Pages/

License Statistics 

License/Permit/Certification Totals (as of 9/29/2021)        

*This column is based on those licenses/permits/certifications issued since 1/1/2018. 

 
     Total Active  Issued*  Issued by  

Reciprocity 

Dentist Licenses   1617    298   74 

Dental Hygienist Licenses  1505    274   43 

General Anesthesia Permits  115    63 

Moderate Sedation Permits  53    18 

Minimal Sedation Permits  280    80 

Local Anesthesia Certifications 1330   263 

Public Health Authorizations  142   71 

Dental Temporary Licenses  16   31 

Dental Faculty Licenses  13   6 

Locum Tenens   1   1 

Licensed Dental Assistants  95   95 

Restorative I    8   8   

Restorative 2    8   8 

EO 20-27 Provisional DH  0   0 

EO 20-27 Provisional DDS  0   1 

Board of Dentistry Officers: 

Dennis Anderson, DDS, Chair 

Lisa Kucera, RDH, Vice-Chair 

Michael O’Hara, JD, Secretary 



 

Department of Health and Human Services     
Division of Public Health 
Licensure Unit 
PO Box 94986 
Lincoln NE 68509-4986 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Change of Address? 

If you have moved or changed your business or mailing address, please remember to contact the Depart-
ment staff with the new information Or you can update your address online by using the following link: 
https://nebraska.mylicense.com/ .  The US Postal Service has limitations on forwarding mail to a new ad-
dress.  You are responsible for meeting all renewal dates.  If our mailings do not reach you, this does not 
release you from your professional responsibilities to maintain your license. 

Any questions?  Please contact the staff at: 
Department of Health and Human Services 
Division of Public Health 
Licensure Unit 
301 Centennial Mall South  
PO Box 94986 
Lincoln NE 68509-4986 
 

Phone:            402/471-2118    
Fax:  402/742-8355 
E-Mail:  dhhs.medicaloffice@nebraska.gov                                             

             

 
 
 

 
 

The Nebraska Department of Health and Human Services is 
committed to affirmative action/equal employment opportu-

nities and does not discriminate in delivering 
benefits or services. 
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